
Happy February! Sorry the February newsletter is so late!!!  

That work thing gets in the way sometimes you know…The 

time is going by so fast!  I can’t believe that conference is only 

one month away… 

 

Everyone is working really hard to make this a great conference.  Some of the high-

lights include: 

¶ On Tuesday night, from 5:00 to 5:30 p.m. we will have a meet & greet for first-

time attendees.  This will be held in the Chinook room.  This will give you a 

chance to meet other first-time attendees on an informal basis and socialize. 

¶ Lots of great speakers and classes. 

¶ Once again, you’ll have a ―free‖ night.  There are many things to do and see in the 

area.  We have also scheduled an optional event that should be a lot of fun.  It is a 

dinner cruise on the Portland Spirit.  The cost is $60 per person.  If you are inter-

ested in participating, please send your check to Gina Anderson. 

¶ We will also be collecting stuffed animals for the Children’s Center in Vancouver.  

So be sure and bring a stuffed animal with you to contribute to ―Operation Fuzzy 

Friend.‖ 

¶ Many of you had requested that the silent auction again take place at night.  We 

will do that this year.  The auction will start at lunch on Thursday and end on 

Thursday night just before the vendors’ reception.  This will provide the  

      fundraising committee some time to finish with auction duties in time to be able to    

      enjoy the banquet. And of course, the Clerk of the Year will be announced! 

 

As you may have seen, the new website is up and running!  If you haven’t checked it 

out, please do so.  It is a wonderful improvement.  Life is much easier now for the 

webmaster and hopefully the treasurer!  Great job, Bobbie and Gina. 

 

The Executive Committee has been making some progress over the past few months.  

We are in the process of developing a new logo.  Hopefully, we will have something 

to show you soon. 

 

We’ve also been working to increase awareness about our profession and association.  

Did you know that WMCA has a brochure?  It hasn’t been seen for quite some time.  

Claire Lider has done a great job in updating the brochure.  We 

hope to have it available soon.  WMCA will also be participating 

as a vendor at the AWC conference.  More information should be 

available on this after the EC meeting in March. 

 

I’ll have one more President’s message next month and then it’s 

Treva’s turn.  It’s been a fun year and I strongly encourage each 

and every one of you to get involved in your association.  Whether 

it’s on a committee or on the executive committee, it’s a great  

experience. 

  Happy almost spring! Karen  

Compiled by Debbie Burke, CMC    
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NEW WEBSITE  
by Bobbie Usselman, Webmaster  

I’m hope by now everyone has had a chance to visit WMCA’s new and im-

proved website.  The website name is the same, www.wmcaclerks.org.  

Some of the features of the new website include registering for conference 

and paying for conference with PayPal.  It is so easy!  Later this year when it 

is time to renew your membership dues, you will also be able to do it on-line.  

However, if you prefer, you can still register for conference and/or renew 

membership by sending your check to the Treasurer along with the  

appropriate application. 

 

This website allows paid members access to the Discussion Forum and other 

useful information.  The Discussion Forum works differently than in the 

past.  If you want notice of new messages posted, you will need to 

―subscribe‖ to each category you wish to receive.  The subscribe button is on 

the right side of the screen as you enter a category. 

 

The Webmaster also can send blast emails to all members.  If you have im-

portant information that must get to all members, please email me, bussel-

man@ci.sequim.wa.us . 

 

Finally, the Northwest Clerks Institute website is now part of the WMCA 

website.  You can access all current information for Professional  

Development classes along with the same information previously available 

on the old NCI website. 

 

As always, if you are having trouble with anything on the website, please 

contact me, busselman@ci.sequim.wa.us.   

 

 

www.WMCAClerks.org  

http://www.wmcaclerks.org
mailto:busselman@ci.sequim.wa.us
mailto:busselman@ci.sequim.wa.us
mailto:busselman@ci.sequim.wa.us


 Bobbie Usselman, Election Committee Chair  

Elections: Electronic Voting  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scholarship Recognition  
              Claire Lider, CMC Board Member 

What’s better than attending the Annual WMCA      

Conference?  Going for free!  That’s right, every year 

your WMCA awards scholarships for Clerks  

to attend the Annual Conference.  This year,  

we are proud to announce the following members  

as recipients of the WMCA Annual Conference     

Scholarship Award: 

 

Kelly Collins, City of Royal City 

Rose Courneya, City of Connell 

Tamara Gunter, City of Battle Ground 

Randy Hinchliffe, City of Waitsburg 

Karen Paulsen, Town of Creston 

Darla Reese, City of Granite Falls 

Brandy Rinearson, City of Port Orchard 

Nicole Stephens, City of Poulsbo 

Barbara Vasquez, Grant County 

Last summer the Elections Committee proposed to the Ex-

ecutive Committee that we change our voting method from 

paper ballots to electronic voting.  The Committee spent a 

couple of months revising the procedures for this change. 

 

Earlier this month members of WMCA were invited to vote 

for their association officers and executive board 

―electronically.‖  Voting electronically saved the association 

several hundred dollars in costs of paper, envelopes and 

postage, and saved the members of the Elections Committee 

at least a day of their time to meet to manually count paper 

ballots. 

 

Since this was the first experience voting electronically, we 

will work out ―bugs‖ (if any) for next year’s election.  

Thank you for participating! 

  

Choose One of the  

following or write in  

your selection: 
 

 

President Elect  

Vice President  

Treasurer  

Board Member  

Board Member  

 

Election results will be 

announced during the 

Annual Business  

Meeting at Conference 

on March 24 at 9 a.m. 
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Conference Planning Committee  
                  Virginia Olsen, CMC Board Member 

 

 

One of the most popular committees, the Conference Planning Committee usually meets once or twice a year – on 

both sides of the mountains when possible. This committee plans and executes all the events, decorations, exhibi-

tors, sponsors, hotel and meal accommodations, and the little details you see each conference. 

 

Our committee works in tandem with the President and Education Committee and Fundraising Committee Chairs to 

ensure that the conference is well-coordinated. All levels of commitment are desired. We need help taking meal 

tickets at conference, staffing the reg- istration desk, setting up special events at confer-

ence, sending sponsor letters, work- ing to attract and maintain vendors, meeting with 

other committee members to prepare conference materials and decorations, creating 

signs, making the meal tickets or nametags, etc…Even if you cannot attend a meet-

ing, if you can help at the conference, we still need your help. Organizing the conference 

is a huge job but it’s also very worth-while! 

 

This is definitely one committee that helps you meet other members. We have fun 

working together to create the events around the President’s theme, putting together the 

registration packets before everyone arrives at conference, decorating before the meet-

ings and events, and making sure things run smoothly. It’s a good opportunity to 

meet up with your colleagues from around the state or from your PD class and touch 

base during the year.  

 

You can sign up for a committee now by contacting President-Elect Treva Percival at tpercival@piercetransit.org  

or look for the signup sheet at the conference registration table at the Heathman Lodge in Vancouver.  If you’re not 

sure what committee is the best fit, please call or email a member of the Executive Committee. We are happy to 

happy to help! 
 

 

Above:  2010-11 Committee members from the November meeting in 

Cashmere.  Right:  2009-10 Committee members Virginia Olsen, Treva 

Percival, Diana Quinn, Paula Swisher (Chair) and Laurie Ulrich. 

mailto:tpercival@piercetransit.org


  

IIMC has announced achievement of our fellow 

clerks for the following designations - 

 

CMC’s by Paula Swisher, City of Brier City Clerk

-Treasurer; Marsha Peterson, Town of Waterville 

City Clerk-Treasurer; Deborah Estrada, City of 

Sunnyside City Clerk and  

                       MMC by Kay Kammer, 

 City of Ridgefield  

 Director of Finance & 

Administration/City Clerk 

hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ CǳȊȊȅ CǊƛŜƴŘ 
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 Five Votes of Confidence, Everyday is a new day  
¶  L ǊŜŦǳǎŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎƘŀŎƪƭŜŘ ōȅ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΩǎ ŦŀƛƭǳǊŜǎΦ 

¶ ²Ƙŀǘ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ L ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǘƻ ƛƴǝƳƛŘŀǘŜ  
ƳŜΣ L ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǾƛŜǿ ƛǘ ŀǎ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
¶ L ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭƻǿ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŘŜŬƴŜ Ƴȅ ƳƻƻŘΣ  
Ƴȅ ƳŜǘƘƻŘΣ Ƴȅ ƛƳŀƎŜ ƻǊ Ƴȅ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ 

¶ L ǿƛƭƭ ǇǳǊǎǳŜ ŀ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ōȅ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ 
   ƭŜŀǎǘ ƻƴŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ƻǊ ǎƘŜ ǎŀǿ ƳŜΦ 

¶ L ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƭŜǊŀǘŜ ǎŜƭŦ-ǇƛǘȅΣ ƎƻǎǎƛǇ ƻǊ ƴŜƎŀǝǾƛǎƳ  
                    ŦǊƻƳ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ƻǊ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ 

mailto:terrib@ci.sumner.wa.us


Valentine Contest  

My most romantic Valentine's Day........ 

Was when my husband surprised me with an overnight visit to a local hotel - but it was how he  

surprised me that was sooooo special.  I'd been going through some really tough and stressful  

situations.  So he knew that it was really important to get me away, even for just one night.  He also 

knew that I didn't particularly want to go or do anything and would probably hesitate if he just offered. 

  

So - when I came home from work he told me he had something to show me and to get in the car.   

When I got in he had a blindfold ready and said my choices were to either put it on and go for a ride, 

or sleep in the car in the garage for the night. 

  

I put the blindfold on.   

  

Then he drove me all over here and all over there - and turned corners and went around blocks and 

down back roads and up hills and down hills until I was thoroughly disoriented and had no idea where 

I was.  We finally got to our destination which was a local hotel with a room that had a sunken jetted 

tub, fireplace, balcony, and 

 privacy.  And that room was already decorated with all of my favorite things - music, wine, choco-

lates - teddy bears, roses, those little heart candies where he spelled out little "sweet nothings", 

and...he had packed up  

everything I would need for the overnight stay from pajamas to the cleaner for my contact lenses and 

even brought our coffee maker from home so I could have that coffee in bed the next morning.  He 

had gone all the way out there earlier in the day to set up the room and make sure everything was just 

right. 

  

It was wonderful.  And the next year - I surprised him. And that's all I'm saying about that. ;-) 

 

Happy Valentines Day! -Teresa Pierce, City of Port Angeles. 

The following two entries were received for our most romantic 

valentines story contest.  The Executive Board decided to forego 

voting and award both participants with a gift card.   

Last year when I came home, there was a note on the door that said ―follow the rose petals.‖  I opened 

the door and there were several helium valentine balloons at the bottom of the staircase.  There were 

(real) rose petals sprinkled up the stairs, down the hallway, and into the master bedroom.  I walked 

into the doorway of the master bath and my boyfriend had roses, balloons, candles, a bubble bath with 

rose petals, champagne chilling.  There was a card on the counter.  I opened it and as I was reading it, 

I turned and he was on one knee with a diamond ring in his hand asking me to spend the rest of my life 

with him. 

 

I said yes!!!  We got married 7 months later in September. 

 

We are both in our 50’s and have definitely found our soul mate and best friend.  It is amazing and I 

feel so lucky.  And yes he proposed in the bathroom J but it was beautiful. 

 

Shannie Jenkins, Exec/HR Assistant, Intercity Transit 



 

Published by Clerks for Clerks!          If you have any great news to 
share or ideas for articles for the March edition of the  WMCA Newsletter, be sure to 
email them to Karen Kuznekï Reese KKuznek-Reese@ci.sequim.wa.us  

Other Important Dates  
нлмм bƻǊǘƘǿŜǎǘ /ƭŜǊƪǎ LƴǎǝǘǳǘŜ 
t5 LΥ WǳƴŜ р ς мл t5 LLΥ WǳƴŜ мн ς мтΣ нлмм 
t5 LLLΥ WǳƴŜ мф ς нп      t5 L±Υ WǳƴŜ мр ς муΣ нлмм 
 

LLa/ !ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 
        bŀǎƘǾƛƭƭŜΣ ¢b aŀȅ уτмнΣ нлмм 

2011 WMCA CONFERENCE 
Believe It! Achieve It! Reach for the Stars!  

ADVANCED ACADEMY  March 22nd, Not Your Parents’ Leadership Style, David Rabiner 

 

MEET & GREET FIRST TIME ATTENDEES then PRESIDENTS RECEPTION March 22nd 

 

OPERATION FUZZY FRIEND: WMCA members are welcome to bring stuffed animals to conference 

to donate to the Children’s Center.  

 

VENDOR EXHIBITS, WMCA STORE, BOOKSALE, HISTORICAL PHOTO DISPLAY,  

SPEAKERS, BREAK OUT SESSIONS, NETWORKING March 23rd through March 25th. 

 

FREE NIGHT  optional event on March 23, 5:30 pm to 9:30 pm. dinner 

cruise the Willamette River aboard the Portland Spirit!  Tickets $60  

contact WMCA Treasurer Gina Anderson andersong@ci.woodland.wa.us 

 

RAFFLES AND SILENT AUCTION  Start gathering your donation items.  Three chances to win $1,000, 

$750 or $500!  Raffle tickets are only $5 for three changes to win.  $1 raffle tickets are also available for 

purchase to win great prizes. For more information or questions on the auction contact Debbie Jermann   

debbiej@c-tran.org and on the raffle contact Debby Barham dbarham@ci.richland.wa.us. 

 

HEALTH WALK  March 24th with Andy Clarke from AWC.   

 

WMCA ANNUAL BUSINES MEETING March 24th.  Introduction of Regional VIP’s, Proposed  

Bylaws Amendment  and  Executive Board Election Results. 

  

VENDORS/EXHIBITOR RECEPTION SOCIAL  followed by the  ANNUAL BANQUET   

March 24th.  Clerk of the Year Award, Swearing in of Officers, as well as an exciting     

evening filled with food, fun, and raffles!  wŜǘǳǊƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²a/! 5W ǎΗ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ȅƻǳǊ  
ƳǳǎƛŎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ 4theloveofmusic@hotmail.com ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ƭƛƴŜ ƻŦ ²a/! aǳǎƛŎΦ 

 

GRAND RAFFLE March 25th at Noon, following Managing Challenging Change, Robin Rose 
 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING ALL OF YOU IN VANCOUVER!!  

mailto:KKuznek-Reese@ci.sequim.wa.us
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